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TRANSFORMATION NEWSLETTER – April – August 2015
“Be the change you want to see”
During the past five months the CGA Transformation Desk has been striving to support transformation in the industry by focusing on assisting citrus land reform projects in the country.
Effort was put into investigating new initiatives and implementing grower support services including looking at government support initiatives and identifying how CGA and other stakeholders in the agricultural sector can complement each other in providing support to promote sustainability of small-scale citrus enterprises.  
A great deal of energy was also directed at establishing the new CGA Grower Development Company. Positive results have been achieved and the company is well on its way to being able to make a contribution to the development of citrus growers.   
Citrus Growers’ Association Grower Development Company.
After completing all the required statutory submissions it is pleasing to report that the CGA Grower Development Company is now registered. A Board has been elected comprising two independent board members with legal and financial backgrounds, two Citrus Grower Development Chamber members and one CGA representative.

To inaugurate the Company a strategic planning workshop involving the new Board and representatives from CGA and the Citrus Academy was held to affirm the values, mission and objectives of the company.

The CGA sees this initiative as being able to boost transformation in the citrus industry and has committed itself to providing support to the company. The not for profit company will initially receive grant funding from CGA for 4 years commencing in 2015. An amount of R6 million has been earmarked for 2015. This amount will be escalated by 5% per annum for the following three years. 
In line with its vision to support the development of black growers, the company’s core focus areas of support will be: production infrastructure and technical support, business management support, facilitation of access to funding, facilitation of market access domestically and internationally and improved project governance through social facilitation.

The company will also focus on promoting the involvement of women, youth and people with special needs in citrus production.    

CGA Transformation portfolio National Engagement

One of the priorities of the CGA transformation portfolio is to build and maintain relationships in the agricultural sector and especially with development agencies which have an interest in supporting developing growers. 

A number of meetings have been held with the Department of Agriculture, Forestry and Fisheries (DAFF) and the Department of Rural Development to ensure that citrus growers are included in government’s planning for the provision of relevant support. CGA has contributed to the debate on proposed land use policies as well as other policies which could impact agriculture by participating in the national dialogue and debates.

CGA also participated in marketing forum meetings as it is critical that issues around market access and challenges that are faced by citrus producers are addressed. CGA views market access as one of the most important issues to be attended to as it is becoming a challenge, especially for developing producers.  

CGA was commended by DAFF at the Extension Provincial Forum meeting for the effort it has made in respect of working with government at national, provincial, district and local municipal levels with the signing of the various MoU’s to promote co-operation in the support and development of citrus growers.     
CGA and Provincial Engagements 

The CGA and Citrus Academy have had a number of meetings with DAFF’s Directorate of Marketing, Small Holder Support and Extension Services to promote working co-operatively on initiatives that require their intervention and support. The Directorate committed itself to supporting CGA and the Citrus Academy in the industry’s initiative in respect of the Emerging Export Excellence Programme. They indicated that they would fund the initiative and a joint venture agreement was entered into. 

The programme has taken off well with the attendance of officials from DAFF who, it was agreed, would participate in the implementation of the programme. A monitoring and evaluation committee was established to oversee the programme.     
CGA Provincial Engagement and Planning    
CGA has always believed that as much as it builds relationships with national level offices, it must not overlook the work done at provincial, district and local municipality levels as this would cause the industry to fail with respect to essential support of growers. As a result necessary attention is paid to all levels. The relationships established with provinces have yielded positive results. 
Eastern Cape   

 An amount of R17, 2 million has been budgeted and put aside by the EC MEC of DRDAR to support citrus producers in the province. From the total, R8 million has been split between the Amatole and Cacadu Districts for inputs for growers. The remaining R9, 2 million has been put aside for the rehabilitation of the Ripplemead Packhouse.

With regard to grower inputs, discussions on the procurement process to be followed have taken place. District managers were tasked to oversee the procurement of inputs according to the specific requirements of the different citrus farms. Citrus growers were requested to submit their requirements in order to speed up the process. 
CGA was involved in a number of meetings with DRDAR and the NAMC regarding the rehabilitation of the Ripplemead packhouse. The total cost of the packhouse’s rehabilitation will be approximately R27 million. An application for funding over and above that being provided by DRDAR is being made to the Agri-BEE fund through DAFF. The process is now in its final stage.

The DRDAR MEC visited Peddie famers at Ripplemead to attend a harvesting day event. The farmers briefed the MEC on their operations and detailed the employment that resulted from these. The farmers recorded their concern about the condition of the roads in the area, especially in regard to the impact this will have on the new packing facility.

The Municipal Mayor was also present on the day and has subsequently requested the EC MEC for Public Works to assist with addressing the road problems in the area.
During visits to the EC it was found that there has been planting of citrus in environmentally unsuitable areas; citrus greening will be a problem in these areas. A committee has been established by DAFF, DRDAR, CRI and CGA to address this.
Since the establishment of the committee a great deal has been done to create awareness of the problem in the affected areas. Capacity building of extension personnel has taken place. CRI has also contributed to providing necessary information for awareness and training of extension personnel.                           
KwaZulu-Natal          
KZN has joined three other provinces in signing the MoU between the agricultural department and CGA. A meeting took place to finalise the MoU and to determine the membership of the steering committee; membership will consist of senior managers responsible for extension, farmers support, training and capacity building and marketing.  District managers from areas where citrus is produced will also be included.
The next steering committee meeting will be held at the end of September where the Terms of Reference for the committee and projects to be supported for the next financial year will be discussed.
Limpopo   
The Limpopo department of Agriculture has signed a revised MoU and will now attend to establishing its new steering committee; the proposed steering committee terms of reference provided by CGA are to be discussed. It is also intended to identify areas of collaboration and to identify projects that require support.   
Western Cape
CGA and the Western Cape Government are establishing a Citrus Community Project Allocation Committee (CPAC). A number of projects that require support have been presented to the committee. Before progress can be made a certain amount of ground work needs to be done.
The citrus CPAC sits every month to minimise delays in the provision of support. CRI will assist with technical advice in respect of applications received by the CPAC.  

Northern Cape   
The CGA Transformation Manager paid a visit to a number of citrus empowerment projects in the NC area to establish how CGA can be involved. It would appear that some projects require a great deal of support while others do not require very much.
Another visit to the province is scheduled for September. The objective of the visit will be to address what collaboration can take place.  

Extension Services
Study group meetings are taking place in the various regions. Where it has not been possible to establish a study group one-on-one extension is being provided. If you are a citrus producer and you are not in a study group or are not in contact with CGA extension services it would be appreciated if you could contact Lukhanyo Nkombisa so that arrangements can be made to get in contact; please e-mail lukhanyo@cga.co.za.

Production workshops are to be presented in the different regions and all growers are encouraged to attend their regional workshop. The CGA transformation portfolio will cover the cost of registration. Growers are required to meet their own transport and accommodation costs. Projects are encouraged to send a representative that is involved with production. If projects send more than one person the additional costs must be covered by the project.    
District Land Reform Committees. 
The Department of Rural Development and Land Reform has introduced the concept of the District Land Reform Committees (DLRC). The main purpose of the establishment of these committees is to promote maximum participation of all relevant stakeholders at a district level.

There are a number of government departments that participate in these committees; agriculture is one of them. One of the committee’s responsibilities is to provide an integrated approach to the screening, assessing and approval of projects for land development. The processing of funding applications falls within the applicable framework of the following programmes:
· Recapitalisation and Development Programme
· CASP

· MAFISA

· Credit facility from Banks

· Other support programmes

The Citrus Growers Development Chamber has agreed that regional chamber members need to take part in these committees as the CGA Transformation Manager is unable to attend all the meetings. CGA will attend meetings where it is considered necessary that it should be there. Chamber members are requested to communicate with their district officials with regard to these meetings. It is noted that with regard to the EC members from other regions will be required to attend the relevant meetings.

DAFF Female Entrepreneur/Farmer Award 2015
Annually DAFF encourages women’s participation in agriculture by arranging a competition for the female famer of the year. In 2014 the overall winner of the female famer award was Ms. Nokwanele Mzamo from EC Sundays River Valley a Citrus, Luthando Citrus Farm.

This year the winner for EC was Ms. Buyiswa Dyenga from Sundays River Farming Trust. Ms. Buyiswa Dyenga went on to win the national award in the category of Export Markets for 2015. The CGA congratulates Ms Dyenga on this achievement.         
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